Langley High School PTSA

Executive Board Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, November 8, 2023
(Virtual Zoom)
I. Call to Order – 9:05pm 
II. President’s Report – Joy Hohenthaner

· General Membership Meeting held on 10/25 included excellent presentation by entire Student Services department team. PTSA is looking for opportunities to partner with Student Services, for example funding snacks for resiliency programs during Langley Links hosted by Ms. Lipton to draw more attendees and funding membership in the National Association of College Admissions Counselors suggested by Dr. Peterson (not funded by FCPS).

· Thank you to Saxon Spirit volunteers (Bonnie Myshrall, Jamie Loving, Helen Miller and Stefanie Stayin) who handed out pom-poms at the Langley/McLean football game on Friday, 11/3. Margaret Brown, LHS Athletic Boosters President, said pom-poms were a big hit and appreciates any PTSA participation. Suggestion for Saxon Spirit for other sports and big games during the year. Note that anything handed out needs to be approved by Geoff Noto.

· Update on pilot for FCPS weapons detection system used at Langley/McLean football game. Per Joy’s discussions with Ms. Greer after receiving parent concerns communicated to PTSA, FCPS chose Langley as a pilot because it only has one gate/entrance and wanted to know how the metal detectors would affect the flow. Any questions/concerns should be directed to Ms. Greer.
III. Approval of Minutes – The minutes from the 10/11 Executive Board Meeting were presented to the Executive Board for approval. There were no corrections and the minutes stand as presented.
IV. Treasurer’s Report – Joy Hohenthaner (for Mary Lee)
· Almost on target for income from membership and donations (92% of goal).  
· Spending updates:  Appropriations - $7,728 (funding choir accompanists, orchestra videographer, and theatre lights); Academic Boosters - $2,986 (including Robotics Competition Fee and Computer Science Honor Society dues); and Hospitality – approx. $1,600 for teacher/staff breakfast, fall luncheon, general meeting snacks, etc.
V. Membership – Susan Connery

· Membership and donations 92% of budget. Still a little short of budget on parent and teacher/staff members. Total 606 members vs 613 members at this time last year. 
VI. Nominating Committee – Susan Connery/Bonnie Myshrall

· Actively looking for Nominating Committee members (possibly a theater family; families from Churchill and/or Franklin Sherman ES feeders).  Think about whether you want to continue in your current role for next year or try something new.  Email Susan Connery or Erin Lobato. 
· In process of drafting Langley PTSA Standing Rules to memorialize operating traditions that we want to continue, including review of officer structure and seeking ideas of how to re-do roles, etc.
VII. Fundraising – Erin Lobato

· In touch with Princeton Review to set up mock SAT for late Jan/early Feb. Will expand to include SAT/ACT/PSAT. Registered students have 120 days after the date to log in and take the test if scheduling conflicts. 
VIII. Appropriations/Professional Development – Joy Hohenthaner (for Heather Murphy Capps)
· Request from Mr. Peterson regarding funds for membership in the National Association of College Admission Counselors ($750).  This would be a group membership for our counselors.  FCPS does not provide funds for this.
IX. Academic Boosters – Joy Hohenthaner

· Ms. Puhlick sent a grant form for Science Olympiad.

· Suggested outreach to the teachers (need email addresses). Consider mini-info session during lunch or after school or coffee/donuts before school.  Reach out to Honor Societies.

X. Saxon Service – Julie Zimmerman (LHS Family Liaison)
· Saxon Service Club - first meeting was held on Friday, 10/27, during Langley Links.  90 students are registered for the Saxon Service Club.  Thank you to Kirsten Thompson and Christina Murphy who put together slideshow that was shared with Saxon Service Club members.

· Next Saxon Service – 11/16

· Received thank you notes from (and slideshow included) Ronald McDonald House (cards for kids project); Embry Rucker (polar fleece blankets to shelter in Reston); Cranes for Cancer (origami cranes); and Humane Society of Fairfax (student-made dog and cat toys). Planning to add Share to slideshow and talking to students about needs in our community.  Students have asked about doing a school wide community service project.
· Bags for students during AP testing period to be made through Saxon Service.
XI. New Family – Julie DeLong
· Thank you to Cindy Young for hosting New Family potluck.

XII. Reflections – Elina Dimitropoulos
· 5 entries up from 2 last month, with one additional entry anticipated.

· Participation is ½ of what we had last year.

· Suggestion from art teacher that students might have more interest if there is an award. Consider incorporating theme submission as part of lesson. 

XIII. DEI – Stefanie Stayin
· Art Show scheduled for 2/12 at 6:00pm (with 2/26 as back-up date).

· Theme – “Freedom--what does that mean to you?”

· Met with art teachers—assigned projects that could be a reflection of that theme.

· Advertising to come after Thanksgiving break.

XIV. Game Night – looking for a steering committee; proposed date 2/2.

XV. Rising 9th Grade Information 

· 8th Grade Open House in January

· Curriculum Night 1/9

· Rising 9th Grade presentation at Cooper MS TBD 

XVI. New Business/Announcements 

· Anna Brown and Jordan Payne are going to lead a Parent Conversation/Book Talk on December 13 (time TBD) based on the book Raising a Kid Who Can, Simple Strategies to Build a Lifetime of Adaptability and Emotional Strength
· Next GMM Meeting, 12/6 at 9:00am.

XVII. Adjournment 
Submitted to the President for Executive Board approval this December 7, 2023, by Melissa Schwartz.

Approved by the Executive Board on January [___], 2023.

